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DATE:

October 3, 2006







TO:

Employees in Limited Term Employment (LTE) Positions
FROM: 
Mark Walters, Director

Classified Human Resources
RE:

Limited Term Employment (LTE) Policy for UW-Madison Campus

As many of you may be aware, UW Madison convened a group of individuals representing various perspectives, including current LTE employees, to look at the use of LTE appointments on our campus and make recommendations to the campus administration.  This has resulted in a new LTE policy that UW Madison will be implementing on October 3.  Attached is the new LTE policy along with the campus strategy to address current LTE appointments that do not comply with the new standards.

What will be different under this new LTE policy?

· The policy identifies two types of LTE job functions that are appropriate for LTE appointments, “Irregular” or “Seasonal”.  Units on campus will review current LTE job functions to determine if the duties are “Irregular” or “Seasonal.”  Many of the current LTE positions perform work within these two categories and are acceptable under the new policy.

· By July 1, 2007, the majority of LTEs will be paid the City of Madison’s Living Wage, which is currently $10.23 per hour. 

What will happen to LTE job functions that are not “Irregular” or “Seasonal”?

· Campus units will be developing plans to convert these LTE jobs to permanent positions over a period of time. This conversion will take place when the work unit is able to get position authority and/or funding.
What will happen to me if I am in an LTE position that is identified as one that must become a permanent position?

· Your work unit will provide information on the steps needed to be taken for LTEs to be considered for the permanent position. Also, the campus will be developing educational materials for employees in LTE positions describing how to be considered for permanent employment.

We want to make it clear the campus will be converting these LTE positions over a period of time. In most cases, employees in LTE positions that are identified for conversion will not be immediately affected by the policy change.

Are there any additional resources for employees in LTE appointments?

· An LTE Clearinghouse for employees in LTE appointments has been created. LTEs may contact the Clearinghouse at (608) 265-8460 about work issues or concerns. 
If you have any questions regarding this policy and how it may affect you, contact the Human Resource Representative(s) within your unit or the LTE Clearinghouse (265-8460).  






